
Mid December marked 
the completion of my first 
year serving as CEO of 
Fresh Meals On Wheels. It 
has been a journey and an 
honor. We began the year 
still operating in a full-
blown pandemic and with 
an abundance of concern. 
Thanks to a wonderfully 
involved Board of Directors 
and a staff who believe 
in our mission, much was 
accomplished.

We continue our tradi-
tion of operating without 
a waiting list and we did it 
with no debt despite a 50% 
increase in expenses and 
a 27% increase in people 
served. Our delivery model 
was overhauled with hot 
meal routes taking less 
than an hour and using 
volunteers’ vehicles and the 

continuation of bulk meal 
deliveries in the afternoons 
for those who prefer it. 

Individuals and volunteer 
groups returned to help la-
bel bags, chop produce, fold 
newsletters, package food 
for pet deliveries, and work 
in the gardens. Businesses 
and organizations have 
resumed outreach and team 
building to benefit those we 
serve. It has been great to 
have the building humming 
with activity again!

It was also wonderful to 
host special events such as 
Ladies’ Day, June-A-Paloo-
za, the volunteer apprecia-
tion tailgate party and A’s 
game, and our St. Nick’s 
holiday event.

As we head into a new 
year, help is needed to cov-
er the ever-increasing food 

costs in order to continue 
making a positive impact 
on the elderly and home-
bound in our community. 
The fresh meals and friend-
ly visits provide our neigh-
bors and their loved ones 
peace of mind. Thank you 
for making this possible.

 
Wishing you a joyous 2023, 

Allison Thompson
CEO
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The Scoop

Fresh Meals On Wheels was bustling with volunteers this year—and it was wonderful! 
Groups from Cleveland State Bank, Camp Minikani, Sargento and Kohler worked in the 
gardens and kitchen, a group of ladies from St. Luke’s Methodist Church decorated 
cookies, a group from Kohler Credit Union helped us get ready for June-A-Palooza, and 
three students from South High School helped organize our 
pet food deliveries. We are so thankful for these groups and 
all the others who helped FMOW this year! 

If your group would like 
to volunteer or take a tour, 
contact us at 920-451-7011.

Team building returns to Fresh Meals On Wheels

Get Involved:

MAKE A DONATION

HOST AN EVENT

TAKE A TOUR

TELL YOUR FRIENDS

REFER SOMEONE IN 
NEED OF MEALS

Follow Us:

VOLUNTEER

SHARE THE BOUNTY
FROM YOUR GARDEN

For Chris and Cal Breunig, 
delivering meals has been a way 
to spend time together, make 
connections and serve. The 
Breunigs moved to Sheboygan 
Falls from Appleton in 2020. The 
couple had enjoyed ringing bells 
together for the Salvation Army 
prior to their move. When Chris 
saw an ad for Fresh Meals On 
Wheels drivers, they thought it 
sounded like something they 
would enjoy doing together.

“I am a driver at heart,” said Cal, 
an army veteran who has driven 
military vehicles, school buses, and 
municipal snowplows. “Chris loves 
the delivering and talking with 
people, so it’s the perfect fit.” 

The couple started just after 
FMOW shifted to weekly bulk meal 
delivery to minimize contact during 
the pandemic. Volunteers drove 
FMOW vans, and routes could take 
up to two hours.  

“For us, that’s two hours chatting 
in the car, and we get to enjoy 
seeing the countryside,” Chris said. 

“It’s fun and it allows us to not 
only serve, but also do something 
together.”

Over time, Chris and Cal got to 
know and care for their clients. Cal 
enjoys hearing the their stories 
and gets a kick out of delivering to 
the man who yells, “Here come my 
wheels!” every time Cal brings his 
food.

“It’s amazing how much they 
can say in just a few minutes,” 
Chris said. “You really build a 
relationship.”

Chris and Cal’s caring and 
dedication really showed one day 
when they got to the last delivery 
for the day - to a woman with 
dementia. Normally, Chris would 
put her food away, set out her 
meal for the day and sit with her 
for a while. That day, the building’s 
fire alarm was going off, so she 
took the woman outside and sat 
with her on the porch while Cal 
called 911. A fire truck and police 
car arrived, but the first responders 
had trouble turning off the alarm. 

“The van had to get back to 
Meals On Wheels for an afternoon 
route, so Cal returned the van, and 
I sat with the client until he 
came back,” Chris said. “I 
would not have been comfortable 
leaving her alone.” 

When FMOW returned to daily 
delivery, Chris and Cal opted to 
continue serving the clients who 
wanted to stay with weekly bulk 
delivery. “I really feel like I have 
a friendship with some of these 
people,” Chris said. 

Cal & Chris Breunig enjoy serving together

Staff Photo
For Cal and Chris Breunig, delivering meals 
is a way to serve together. 

The two smiling faces 
you see when you walk 
into Fresh Meals On 
Wheels belong to Office 
Assistant Wendy Kaeppler 
and Volunteer Coordinator 
Nicole Hand. Wendy tran-
sitioned from kitchen vol-
unteer to office employee 
in March 2020 and helped 
manage the changes 
needed for delivery during 
the pandemic. Nicole took 
over the volunteer coor-
dinator position last May 
and jumped right in adding more volunteer groups and taking care of 
the dozens of volunteers needed each day. 

Interested in volunteering? Need to change your volunteer schedule? 
Have a question about volunteering? Call 920-451-7011 or email 
volunteers@freshmealsonwheels.org.

Wendy & Nicole greet everyone with smiles
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Office Assistant Wendy Kaeppler, left, and 
Volunteer Coordinator Nicole Hand work together 
to ensure delivery goes smoothly everyday.  

Volunteer  
Opportunities

• Deliver meals
• Assist in the kitchen
• Help in the gardens
• Assist with events

For more information 
or an application, visit 
freshmealsonwheels.org/
volunteer or call Nicole at 
920-451-7011. 

* Background checks are  
required for all volunteers.
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The St. Nick’s Dinner, sponsored by Christopher Farm & Gardens, returned in 2022.

Things are looking brighter
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John & Karen Haen
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Wayne Sather
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Melodi & Jeff Tamminga
Susie Vander Weele
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Jodi Westcott
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David & Janet Tetschlag
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Lila Schmidt
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Tom Schoemer
Mary Schoemer
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Bruce & Marcia Timm
Greg Spears
Karin Spears
Jerome Thiel
Alice & Kenneth Walter
Bob Weber
Martha	Bartz
Bob Weber Memorial  
   Fund	
Susan & Arthur Brickner
Robert Buchta
Robert Chapman
Richard & Jean Felker
Edmund Fleming
Bonnie Gerber
Richard & Cheryl Gruenke
John Hahn
Mark & Lisa Huehns
Jennifer McCorkle
Ilona Mercier
James & Sue Meyer
Holly & Charles Miesfeld
Todd & Karla Rice Family
Hollis & Nancy Ruggles
Robert & Mary Schulze
John Stranberg
Steve & Judy Straus
John & Mari Jo Vandervaart
Diane & Carl Weber
John & Phyllis Weber
Luke Weber
Dalita & Robert Weber
Judith Wield
Gary & Mary Yurk
William & Yvonne Wildman 
Mark & Michelle Klaiber 
Betty Zastrow
Linda Rowe
Marilyn Zastrow 
Don & Virginia Zastrow
Lynne Zimmermann 
Phillip Zimmermann
Frank Zor 
Randall & Judith Hake

In Honor of:
John Arenz
Wisconsin Public Service
Christopher Farm & Gardens
Anonymous
Andrew & Margaret Barkley
Mark & Judy Biertzer
Scott Christopher
Dennis & Mary Clauss
Faith Baptist Church

We’d like to say 
thank youthank you 

to these generous 
supporters!

Donations Received
August 1–October 31, 2022

Friends of Ancient Roads  
   Transportation
Garden Club Des Peres
Grace Lutheran Church
Hearth Home School Group
Kettle Moraine Angels
John Michael Kohler Arts  
   Center
Elizabeth Omes
Jonathan Rademaker
Brenda Spaeth
St. Paul’s Garden Club
Edmond & Lynne Thompson
Town & Country Garden Club
Judith & David Van  
   Wattingen
Gloria Zittel
Dan & Sharon Dever’s
48th Wedding Anniversary
Dan & Sharon Dever
Fresh Meals On Wheels
John C. & Katherine B. Miller  
   Charitable Fund 
Frank & Mary Koczan’s  
50th Wedding Anniversary
Evelyn Prevenas
Al Loth’s  
80th Birthday
Sandy Loth 
Gladys Paulson’s  
90th Birthday
Betty Logas 
Nelson Perez Meza
Linda Giordano 
Curtis Roberts
Wells Fargo 
Joe Schetter
Wisconsin Spine Center
Dan Schmill
Dave Schmill 
Ron & Sandy Stolper’s
55th Wedding Anniversary
Bob & Linda Guse 
Jodi Westcott’s 
73rd Birthday
Angela Rodewald 
Greg Zahn 
Linda Giordano 
Jennifer Zillmer
Alliant Energy 

Platinum Patron:
$50,000+ 
Jean Koffel Brendzej Trust

Gold Patron:
$5000 - $49,999 
Feeding America of Eastern  
   Wisconsin	
Carl and Charlotte Hren  
   Charitable Fund	

Wm. Collins Kohler  
   Foundation	
Mike & Stephanie Larson
Jan Martens
Merkel Foundation Inc.	
Sheboygan County
   Stewardship Fund	
United Way of Sheboygan  
   County	  

Silver Patron:
$1000 - $4999
Cleveland State Bank	
Louis & Paula Gentine	  

Bronze Patron:
$100 - $999
Anonymous
Delores Back
Gerhard & Sue Bohme
Stan Borsecnik
Jerry & Mary Beth Brasser
Peggy Bulkow
Michael & Diane Cykana
Jan & Marlo De Roos
Neil & Karen Desmond
Anne & Matthew Drewry
Frederick Fass & Susan  
   Henckel Fass
Francis & Sharon Feider
Carolyn Feld
James & Cynthia Flanagan
Tom & Rita Gast
Reggie & Barbara Gauger
Tracy & Dennis Gohlke
Dr. Paul & Barbara Gruber
Nancy & Thomas Haas
Karen Habeck
Marilynn Jahr
Dan Kussart & Bonnie Wirth
Pat & Maureen Lacey
Joan Middlesworth
John & Dawn Mueller
Ruth Perry
Susan & Keith Potter
Randal & Denise Prinsen
Curtis Roberts
Helen Rohde
Karen Schaefer
Eileen Schieble
Martha & John Schott
James Schreiber
Shirley Simonson
Gary Spettel
Lee & Linda Vandewall

Donor:
Amazon Smile Foundation
Anonymous	
James Baumgart
Jan Beyer
Richard & Ann Binder
Kathleen Blaser
Delvin & Jan Brock
Ellen Cheney
Christine Clark

Mary Jo Clark
Michael Dekanich
Patricia & David Droege
Mike Fatla & Maureen  
   O’Malley Fatla
Janice Free
Bill Froh
Frances Gasper
Phyllis & Roman Gozdziewski
Charlotte Haas
John Hermann
Mark & Lynn Jelenc
Jamaul Johnson
Surbhi Kaushik
Steve & Roxanne Kellner
Katherine M. Kremer
Barbara Kurten
Kwik Trip, Inc. 	
Lake Country Academy  
   Foundation 
Lakeshore Garden Club
Janet Limberg
Richard Losing
Rudy & Deb Mahler
Louise Mann
Anton Markelz
Denise Marquis
Nola Maury

Sharyn Mondloch
Jane Nauschultz
Steven & Karen Prevenas
Raymond & Kay Prideaux
Virginia Radtke
Elsie Reinbacher
Robin Richter
Lainie & Steve Rolzin
Julie & Craig Rusch
Paul Sartori
Gail Schmeiser
Lee & Linda Schneider
Barbara Schroeder
Lisa Splittgerber
Ed & Sandy Strauss
LeAnn Tevsh
Lee & Mary Voskuil
Tracy Waldhart
John Weber
Sara Weber
Scott & Karen Willadsen
Jennifer Wolpert
Casey Yost
Jennifer Zillmer

Fresh Meals On Wheels is very grateful for the more 
than $40,000 we have received from Subaru America’s 
Share the Love event in the last eight years. During 
that time, we have also 
had tremendous support 
from International Subaru 
in Sheboygan. The staff at 
International Subaru has 
made the holidays brighter for 
meal recipients by collecting 
toiletries, shelf-stable food 
and puzzle books, sending 
holiday cards, and delivering 
goodie bags to clients. 

In the market for a new car? 
You too can share the love! Just head to International 
Subaru and purchase or lease a new Subaru by Tuesday, 
Jan. 3, 2023.  Subaru will donate $250 to one of four 
national charities, including Meals On Wheels America, 
which shares its proceeds with local organizations such 
as Fresh Meals On Wheels.

www.FreshMealsOnWheels.org

Watch our website and Facebook page 
for details about Soup On Wheels 2023, 
a curbside meal pick-up event happening 
Thursday, February 23. 
Enjoy delicious homemade soup, desserts 
and more while supporting Fresh Meals 
On Wheels of Sheboygan County!


